
 

53554383;2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 18, 2020 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Christopher M. Garrett (garrettc@coj.net)  
Assistant General Counsel 
City Hall, St. James Building 
117 West Duval Street, Suite 480 
Jacksonville, Florida 32202 
 

Re: Attached Subpoena; Delivery of Documents Responsive to Categories 1 and 2 on 
behalf of E&W Development Corporation 

 
Dear Chris: 
 

As you know, we represent E&W Development Corporation and write in response to the 
above referenced Subpoena.  Included herein, please find the link to the documents, Bates-stamped 
numbered E&W C00001 – C00002  that are being provided in response to Request Numbers (1) 
and (2) below and due today by agreement.  Please note that all searches were conducted using 
specific search terms, custodians, and date ranges. 
 

For your convenience, we have included a copy of the Subpoena served on E&W 
Development Corporation, in which you seek the following two categories of documents: 
 
(1)  A list of all lobbyists, attorneys, and consultants employed by you in connection with the 

JEA ITN. 
A:  We have attached the list as a PDF,  numbered C0001-C0002; 

 
(2) Any documents showing that you were or were not given an opportunity to physically 

inspect JEA assets at any time after January 1, 2018. 
 

A:  After a reasonable inquiry and search, we have not identified any documents 
and have no recollection of any visit. 

 
We trust this addresses your subpoena in accordance with its terms.  Of course, do not 

hesitate to contact me should you have any questions. 
 
 

Cindy Laquidara 

Akerman LLP 
50 North Laura Street 

Suite 3100 
Jacksonville, FL  32202-3646 

T: 904 798 3700 
F: 904 798 3730 



Christopher M. Garrett 
June 18, 2020 
Page 2 
  
 

53554383;2 

Sincerely,  

 
Cindy A. Laquidara 
Partner 
 

 
 
 
 
cc: Cheryl Crumpton (Cheryl.Crumpton@exeloncorp.com) 
 (enc. – PDF, C00001-C00002) 
  


